Notice of
Public Information Session 3

Twin Creeks Environmental Centre
Landfill Optimization Project Environmental Assessment

November 27, 2024 | 4-8 PM

East Lambton Community Complex | Lambton Mutual Gymnasium
61 Centennial Avenue, Watford, ON NOM 2S0

WM Canada (WM), the owner and operator of the
Twin Creeks Environmental Centre (TCEC) in
Watford, Ontario, will be hosting Public
Information Session 3 for the TCEC Landfill
Optimization Project Environmental Assessment
(EA). The purpose of the EA is to assess the

potential effects of the Project on the environment.

There are approximately 8 years of approved
landfill airspace capacity remaining at the TCEC
(i.e., capacity will be reached in approximately
2031). The Project will provide additional airspace
of approximately 14 million cubic metres, which
could extend the site life by approximately

12 years (from 2031 to 2043). The Project will be
achieved through a vertical expansion within the
existing Expansion Landfill footprint at the TCEC
site. No changes are proposed to the size of the
TCEC site area, approved service area, or annual
fill rate.

Three (3) Alternative Methods for the vertical
landfill expansion have been assessed and a
Preferred Alternative has been identified.

For additional information on the Project, please
visit the project website:
www.wm.com/ca/en/twin-creeks-landfill/landfill-
optimization-project.

Public Information Session 3 is being held to:

Provide an update on the EA
Present the Alternative Methods

Present the preliminary results of the effects
assessment for the Alternative Methods

Present the preliminary results of the
comparative evaluation that was conducted to
select a Preferred Alternative

e Present next steps in the EA Process

e Obtain your input

We value your engagement and look forward to

discussing the project with you. You are welcome any

time from 4 - 8 PM on November 27.

If you have questions, please contact:

Wayne Jenken Larry Fedec, P.Eng. M.B.A.
Landfill Engineering Solid Waste Program Lead,
Manager, Canada Area Canada

WM Canada HDR Corporation

5768 Nauvoo Road, 100 York Blvd., Suite 300,
Watford, ON NOM 2SO0 Richmond Hill, ON L4B 1J8
519.849.5810 289.695.4696

wjenken@wm.com larry.fedec@hdrinc.com

Draft Effects Assessment Reports have been prepared for each environmental discipline. These reports will

be available on the project website for review during the following period:
December 6, 2024 to January 31, 2025

www.wm.com/ca/en/twin-creeks-landfill/landfill-optimization-project
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